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East Tisted Parish Council
_____________________________________________________________________


Minutes of a meeting of East Tisted Parish Council 
held at the Village Hall on Thursday 17th March 2022 at 6.30pm
Summoned to attend:            Phil Cutts (Councillor & Chairman)
                           Helen Evison (Councillor, Clerk & RFO)
Peter Finch (Councillor)
Sandra Nichols (Councillor)
 



     
Colin Rule (Councillor & Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator)
By Invitation:                         Charles Louisson (District Councillor) arrived 7.28pm
                                                Two villagers (Arthur Scott and Sioux Mingaye)
 Apologies:                              Mick Crumplin (Village Hall Management Committee)
                                                  Robert Jones (Hampshire Constabulary)


                                                  Russell Oppenheimer (County Councillor) 
                                                  
The meeting opened at 6.02pm
1. Apologies and welcome
The Chairman welcomed all. Apologies were received from Mick Crumplin and Russell Oppenheimer. CL hoped to join the meeting later. No response had been received from the Police.
2. Declaration of interests
None.
3. Public forum
3.1 The March report from RO had been circulated with the agenda. The key matters covered were the expression of solidarity with Ukraine, damage caused by the recent storms and the 2022/23 budget approval. Councillors highlighted that refugees were likely to require emotional support as well as accommodation.
3.2 It was agreed that should a report be received from CL this would be circulated with the minutes. Refer item 10.
3.3 PC reported that he had tried to contact the police but there had been no reply. It was agreed to continue to try to make contacts and suggested that he might try the Estate’s contact, Ian Bassett.                                                                                                ACTION: PC
3.4 There was no update from the Village Hall Management Committee,

3.5 In his capacity as Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator, CR advised that there were still no weekly crime reports, most information circulated was of general interest.
3.6 SM reported that litter picking continued although some roads were too dangerous. Councillors expressed their appreciation for her efforts but stressed that safety was paramount; villagers should not go anywhere that they felt unsafe.

4. Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising
Subject to a minor revision of the wording of the penultimate sentence at the bottom of page 2, the minutes of the meeting held on 16th December 2021 were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.

5. Facilities
5.1       Recreation Ground


Having reviewed the draft new lease, PC advised that, unlike the previous lease, it allocated responsibility for the buildings on the site to the tenant. However, these buildings were used by, and were under the control of, the main regular user of the recreation ground, Rotherfield Park Cricket Club, rather than the Parish Council. Also, there was no known formal arrangement between the Parish Council and the Cricket Club for the Club’s use of the recreation ground and the draft new lease did not permit the tenant to sublet. As such, it was now necessary to investigate whether something different might be negotiated, for example, was it possible for the lease not to allocate responsibility for the buildings to the tenant, to allow the tenant to sublet or, if necessary, for the recreation ground to be leased by the Cricket Club rather than by the Parish Council.                                                       ACTION: PC
5.2       Land behind the Village Hall

HE advised that work was in progress to arrange a licence for use of land behind the village hall. The need for this had been identified as the Village Hall Management Committee had been required to replace the oil tank, positioning it further from the building. As work on the licence had progressed it had become apparent that the licence needed to cover a larger area, i.e., also that occupied by a shed and used for parking. Comments on the initial draft licence had been submitted and a revised draft was expected in due course.       ACTION: HE
5.3 Hearing Loop

PC confirmed that a Councillor’s grant had been obtained and a hearing loop purchased. Unfortunately, it had not been possible to install it in time for today’s meeting as it had been discovered that an additional microphone and socket were required. These were expected to cost about £100. Councillors agreed that these might be purchased. All being well the hearing loop would be operational for the next meeting.                                                      ACTION: PC
5.4 Village Green and Pond

PC explained that meetings had been held with the Estate and a variety of proposals regarding fencing and hedging discussed. Subsequently, the Parish Council had approached Hampshire Highways to establish whether there were any restrictions regarding the installation of a fence or hedging on the roadside verges. Once this was known it was planned to develop proposals for the area in consultation with villagers and the Estate.      
                                                                                                                       ACTION: PC & HE
6. Planning
No planning applications had been received.

7. Highways
PF reported that:
- The speed indicator (SID) continued to be deployed on Station Road; vehicles consistently averaged 15-20% above the speed limit; there had been no change in the volume of traffic. 

Q: Had the ‘toad’ closure affected the volume of traffic?
A: Not significantly, perhaps there were 20 0r 30 more vehicles each week.
- The Councillor’s grant for the posters had com e through and the order had been placed. The plan was to install the on the existing poles, one near the pond and one on the A32.
- The possibility of introducing a 20mph limit was still under consideration. PF and PC had met with RP about this last year and it was understood that the approach to 20 mph limits was being reviewed at County level.

- Vehicles had been driving over the grass west of the pond, from the bungalows towards Ivy Cottage, causing damage to the green.

PC highlighted the Community Funded highways infrastructure scheme:

https://www.hants.gov.uk/landplanningandenvironment/sharedexpertise/cfhi-scheme
HE advised that she had reported the multitude of potholes in the stretch of Station Road from the pond to the Old Station to Highways and had requested that this stretch of road be top dressed like the main part of Station Road had been a couple of years ago.

CR reported that the gulley potholes at the side of the Selborne Road near Goleigh Barn were dangerous. He had already reported these.
Q: What were the next steps planned for speed control?
A: To use the SID on the A32 and to install the posters.
Q: Was there any update regarding the average speed cameras for the A32?
A: SN explained that she understood that this would take a while; they would have to go out to tender. PF offered to check whether a public notice had been issued.              ACTION: PF
8. Platinum Jubilee

SN reported that the initial information leaflet had been distributed; it was good to get date sin diaries; thanks to all the volunteers but particularly to Emilie who had designed it.
The beacon lighting and BBQ was planned for Thursday 2nd June starting at 5pm. There would be a ‘village picture’ and the opportunity to see the Rotherfield Flowers installation.

If it could be organised there would be information about what was going on at Rotherfield.

On Sunday 5th June there would be a family service at St James with bubbly and cake; the Village Picnic (bring your own) would be at 1pm on the Recreation Ground. It was yet to be decided whether there would be a bar and/or games. There might be a disco or other event at the Village Hall. They planned to use British Legion village decoration packs. Dave at the Village Shop would make village jubilee mugs to order. 
Q: Had Colemore been covered when distributing the leaflets?
A: Yes, Colemore residents were all invited, too.
9. Responsible Financial Officer
- Councillors received and approved for signature by the Chairman the summary of recent transactions, bank reconciliations numbers 48 to 51 and the Budget Monitoring Report to 04.03.22
- Councillors confirmed payments of £400 to HCC as a contribution towards decluttering and new SID poles, £45 to the Village Hall Management Committee for hire of the Village Hall, £190.74 for the hearing loop and, in due course, £285.60 for the posters.
7.28pm CL arrived
The RFO advised that, despite the fact that the Parish Council had increased the Precept by 2.5% for 2022/23, a statement on her Council Tax Bill said that this was down by 1.2%. This was believed to be a consequence the precept being spread over a greater number of properties.
It was agreed to take the District Councillor Report at this stage, rather then circulate a written report later.
10. District Councillor’s Report
CL advised that the main development was East Hants separation from Havant. Also, East Hants share of the Council Tax was up by 2%, they were employing more planning officers in order to support enforcement and provide a faster response and they were paying more into the environmental reserve, taking this to £550k.

The Local Plan was progressing. As previously mentioned, they were now considering sites in addition to Chawton Park Farm for housing. It was probable that more than one site would be used. Transport assessments were key. Hopefully a decision would be made early summer.

Q: Were there plans to close the offices at Penns Place?
A: They were planning to move closer to the centre of Petersfield to a building that they already owned in Bedford Road; the current tenants were moving out. They were also looking to create town centre hubs with others such as the Citizens Advice Bureau and libraries in Petersfield, Alton and Whitehill/Bordon.

Q: Were there any plans to assimilate/support refugees?

A: With housing, yes; they maintained a register of empty housing. Education matters were managed by HCC.

11. Forthcoming meetings

6.30pm Thurs 26th May 2022 to be followed by the Annual Parish Meeting

HE asked whether meetings in 2022/23 might be held on a day other than Thursdays, perhaps on Tuesdays? As Tuesdays were not convenient for some invitees it was suggested that the August and December meetings might be on a Thursday but the May and March meetings on a Tuesday. It was agreed to check about availability of the Village Hall and consider a proposal for dates at the next meeting.                                                  ACTION: HE
There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

Helen Evison
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 26.03.22
Agreed as a true and correct record.

Signature………………………………..……………., Chairman    Date……………..
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